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Welcome to our new Principal 
 

 

19th July, 2018 
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Thank you to Ruby, Mayana and Roxanna for interviewing me on 
my first day. 
What a pleasure it has been getting to know students, staff and 
families this week at Timboon P-12 School. My impressions have 
been very positive as I have encountered very well-mannered and 
respectful young people right across the school. I have had an 
opportunity to look at some student learning data and visit a few 
classes in action and can assure the community that there is some 
excellent work going on in all areas. It is so pleasing to see 
students giving a variety of things a go with so much on offer. 
We have welcomed back our students and staff who recently 
visited Vietnam and from all accounts it was a life changing 
experience for them.  Thirty of our Year 10 students headed off 
yesterday on the Urban Experience and are in the process of 
navigating their way around Melbourne and undertaking some 
fantastic learning opportunities. We wish them a safe return 
tomorrow. 
In meeting the students this week there have been lots of 
questions about who I am and hƻǿ ƭƻƴƎ LΩƳ ƘŜǊŜΦ ¢ƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦǘŜƴ 
ŀǎƪŜŘ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ άǿƘƻ Řƻ ȅƻǳ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻǘȅέΚ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀǾŜ 
had to admit that I am a Gold Coast Suns supporter, so the 
ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ƻŦǘŜƴ ōŜŜƴ άǿƘȅέΚ J 
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself to you all 
a little more formally. I have been teaching for 20 years and 
started my career in Melbourne before moving to the Western 
District. I have taught in primary, secondary and P-12 schools and 
have leadership experience in all three sectors. I have a Masters 
in Education (Student Wellbeing) which has supported much of 
my work as a principal. My substantive position is as Principal of 
Colac Primary School. I am also the Network Chair of the Barwon 
South West Network which stretches from the Surf Coast through 
to Colac Otway.  I have moved out of these positions for the next 
six months to be with you for the remainder of the year. I hope to 
be able to work with you to see the building project finalised and 
undertake the appropriate planning for 2019.  
During my career I have always been referred to as Ms Shelby 
which the students across all year levels have adopted here too! 
The reason this came about as opposed to Ms Papadopoulos was 
due to the fact that early in my career I worked in the same school 
as my twin sister ς so it just provided some clarity and has stuck 
with me as the years have gone by.  
I am excited to be with you for the semester and have fond 
memories of a six month stint I did here back in 2011 as part of a 
professional learning program. There has been much progress in 
the years since then and it is great to see a school that is heading 
in the right direction, supported by a proud and strong staff and 
community. Thanks for making me feel welcome J 
 

SHELBY PAPADOPOULOS 

ACTING PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

 

 

Front page:  

Front Row L-R: Mayana Beveridge, Ms Papadopoulas, Roxana 

Grave. 

Back Row L-R: Ruby Jones, Oliver Makin, Brock Savage Toby 

Rantall.  

 

 

Next Newsletter 2nd August 

 

DET Parent Opinion Survey: 
The Parent Opinion Survey is completed annually by the 
Department of Education and Training and is conducted amongst 
a sample of randomly selected parents at every government 
school in Victoria. This year about 60 families will be invited to 
participate. All responses to the Survey are anonymous. 
The Survey helps our school gain an understanding of how you 
view Timboon P-12 School in relation to the climate, student 
engagement and relationships. The results will be used to inform 
school planning and improvement strategies. This year the Survey 
will be conducted ONLNE by ORIMA Research Pty Ltd and only 
takes 15 minutes to complete. It can be accessed from Monday 
23rd July to Sunday 26th August. Results will be available to our 
school at the end of September. If you are one of this year's 
randomly chosen parents please take the time to complete the 
Survey to help us continue to build upon the work of our school.  
 
 
Shelby Papadopoulos 
Principal (Acting) 
Timboon P-12 School 
(03)5598-3381 
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Welcome back to Term 3. 
 
It has been an excellent start to the term, in particular welcome 
to Shelby Papadopolous our Acting Principal. It is great to have a 
wealth of experience come in and help us continue the work we 
are doing. 
 
This week our Year 10 students are on the urban camp. The trip 
builds on the work done in careers and Home group in exposing 
students to a range of opportunities in the city and more than 
that, a taste of what being independent means in Melbourne. 
Thanks to Mrs Mackenzie for organising such a rich opportunity. 
 
Our Year 9s have been participating in the Building Resilience in 
Corangamite Kids workshops this week. The focus of these two 
days are in building identity, connection with peers, development 
of resilience and aspiration. Thanks to Mr Graesser for your work 
in coordinating this experience for our students. 
 
This week marks the last full term for our Year 12 students. Whilst 
it can be a stressful term, I find this term energising as we start to 
see the Year 12s bare the fruits of their hard work and focus in on 
the completion of their courses, both VCAL and VCE.  
 
Please remember that my door is always open and if you need to 
discuss any issues with me please contact me.  
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
 
Dan Walker 
Secondary Assistant Principal 
Timboon P-12 School 
5598 3381 
 

 

 

 



Welcome back from the holidays. I hope you enjoyed the time, 
especially not having to make lunches or worry about cleaning 
school uniforms. This term will be again a busy one, with special 
events including Kids Matter Day, Science Family night, 
Literacy/Numeracy week, Hooptime basketball for Year 3-6 
students, Footy breakfast, a Sleeping Beauty cultural 
performance and several transition events for both our Year 6s 
and 2019 Preps. 
Welcome to our new students; Ruby, Patrick and Ronald Barwise, 
and Alex and Matilda Tilley. We are also expecting another three 
students to start next week, after settling into their new home in 
Port Campbell. At the end of last term, we sadly said farewell to 
Lillyana, Jed and Annalyce Johnson, Aiden, Tyson and Corey 
Bannerman and Joel, Harry and Holly Pillar. We wish them all the 
best in their new schools.  
In the upcoming newsletters you will be able to find out more 
about our new staff, including our Principal Ms Shelby 
tŀǇŀŘƻǇƻƭƻǳǎΦ aǊǎ aŎaŜŜƭΩǎ Year 3-4 class are currently 
conducting interviews and are eager to have them published 
soon. 
Reports 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŜƳŜǎǘŜǊ ǊŜǇƻǊǘΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 
Sometimes, reports can be difficult to interpret, so there is never 
ŀ ΨǎƛƭƭȅΩ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴΦ Lƴ ǿŜŜƪ тΣ !ǳƎǳǎǘ омst, we have parent-teacher 
interviews, but if you have questions, now is the right time to ask 
them. 
Lost property 
¢ƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ΨƭƻǎǘΩ ƧǳƳǇŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ Ƴȅ 
office. Any jumpers remaining with me on Monday will be 
donated to our second-hand clothing department, so please drop 
in and take a look if you are missing a jumper or two. 
MiniLit/MacqLit tutors 
I am again putting the call out for volunteers to assist with our 
Literacy intervention program. If you can spare 1 hour a week, on 
2 or 3 different days, I would love to hear from you.  
Thankyou greatly to Sharon Mottram and Bec Kuhl for their time 
last term, and to Robyn Vale, Talia Blain and Melinda Drysdale for 
once again committing time this term. Anyone interested is 
encouraged to speak to any of these parents for further 
information. 
Mathletics fees 
A reminder to families that Mathletics is not included in the 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŦŜŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘ ŀǎ ŀƴ ΨŜȄǘǊŀΩ ŎƻǎǘΣ Ϸмт ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
year. Teachers use Mathletics widely in the classroom and after 
payment, students can access the program at home as part of 
their homework. If you are unsure if you have paid or not, please 
contact Nicki in the office.  
Teacher Professional Development 
To enhance the professional development undertaken by our 
Teaching and Learning leaders in the Primary School last term, 
Liam Venn, Ashleigh Holmes, Julia McMeel, Kylie Orr and I will be 
taking further part in the Leading Literacy program. The team will 
be working on the construction of a literacy model which 
encompasses the most current practice in the teaching of literacy, 
specifically focussing on reading and spelling. The aim is to have 
a model displayed in each classroom, so that everyone is 
consistent with what is expected to be happening during the two 
hour literacy block and our students know what to expect as they 
move through the school, from teacher to teacher, class to class. 
Our current practice of CAFÉ and VCOP will also be reviewed as 
part of this program. Part of this planning will start during our 
Student Free Day on Monday August 6th. Stay tuned for further 
information. 
Communication 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴǎΣ 
ƛŘŜŀǎ ƻǊ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘion and 
wellbeing at school. I welcome you to make contact via email, 
hampson.gillian.e@edumail.vic.gov.au, or ring the school 
anytime to check on my availability please before dropping in. I 

do cƻǾŜǊ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǘŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŘǊƻǇ ōȅ ŀƴŘ ŦƛƴŘ LΩƳ 
not available. 
 

GILL HAMPSON 

P-6 ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

REMINDER ς Monday 23rd July 
Pre-enrolment briefing for 2019 Preps 
9:30am in the library. 
Bring along birth certificates and immunisation 
records.  

 
Dear Students and Families of Japanese Studies 
 

A brilliant opportunity to host a Japanese student in        
August 2018! 

 

JAPANESE SCHOOL VISIT (4th ς 22nd of August) 
We are expecting a visit from approximately 14 students 
and one staff member, from a collection of schools in 
Tokyo this August, from the 4th to the 22nd for 2½ weeks.  
 
We are currently seeking host families who would be 
willing to host a student for this time.  Students are about 
13-16 years old, equivalent to our Year 7-Year 10 levels. At 
this stage, seven of the students are female and seven are 
male; they will be accompanied by a female staff member.  
More information will be available to us soon. 
 
Students will be attending Timboon P ς 12 school, English 
language sessions, class interactions and a range of other 
activities.  Hosting families will be entitled to a financial 
contribution.  Any family member 18 or above will be 
ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ card. 
 
Hosting a student is a wonderful opportunity to share our 
language, culture and way of life and learn about another 
country, improve your Japanese, make lasting friendships 
and have lots of fun. 
 
If you are interested in hosting please fill in the form below 
and return it to your Japanese teacher (Angela Smith), as 
soon as possible to ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘΗ 
 

 

I am interested in hosting a Japanese student  
from (4th ς 22nd August) 
 
We would prefer to host a: (please circle) 
Male /  female student  /  female staff member 

 
STUDENT NAME 
 
¸9!w [9±9[ΥΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 
 
CONTACT PERSON 
 
tIhb9 b¦a.9wΥΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 
 
 

Please return to Mrs Smith (Sensei)  

mailto:hampson.gillian.e@edumail.vic.gov.au


Timboon Study Tour to Vietnam 2018 
What an amazing time we had over our two week, intensely busy 
travels to Vietnam. It was our largest group yet, with 36 travellers 
navigating airports, rice fields, Saigon streets and the mighty 
Mekong River. 31 students ς from Year levels 10, 11 and 12, four 
staff from Timboon P-12 School (Mark Frazer, Carolyn Wakefield, 
Sean Fitzpatrick and myself) and Amanda Nash our local 
community health nurse who has provided services to our 
students to do with health and well-being over the years, left for 
Vietnam at 4am on Saturday 23rd June for an action packed 14 day 
School Tour of Vietnam.  
 
It was our schoolΩs fourth trip and the learning outcomes were 
extraordinary.  The aim of our trip was to provide for our students 
ŀƴ ǳƴŦƻǊƎŜǘǘŀōƭŜ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ΨƻǇŜƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜȅŜǎ 
and change their livŜǎΩ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ Ǝƭƻōŀƭ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎΦ 
The tour was designed to have strong cross curricula links and link 
in with our school values of empathy, resilience and commitment.  
It was a big success. Each of the 14 days was jam packed with 
amazing, challenging and at times confronting activities. The trip 
included five different flights, our own private buses, and lots of 
various boats, bikes and lots and lots of walking.  
 
Our tour of Halong Bay saw lots of notable environmental 
changes from our last visit, with development and tourism. We 
could still go squid fishing off our boat however. It was really 
interesting talking to Mr Vu (a 72 year old ex Vietminh soldier) at 
Dong Trieu Village and hearing his opinion regarding the changes, 
which were most welcome to his village as it meant work and an 
ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ±ƛŜǘƴŀƳΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƎŜƴǘƭŜƳŀƴ ƘŀŘ ǎŜŜƴ ƳǳŎƘ 
and was living in the same village as 12 generations of his 
ancestors had done before him. We explored this region on bikes, 
and had a great time. Our students stopped to help harvest a crop 
of rice, much to the amusement of local people who stopped and 
watched and took photos of this unusual sight. 
 
We had a really interesting time back in Hanoi and were shown a 
unique part of the city ending at the historical site of John 
aŎ/ŀƛƴΩǎ ŎǊŀǎƘŜŘ ƻǳǘ .рнΣ to which he still regularly returns to try 
and find his lost shoes!  Resilience, compassion, empathy and 
overcoming adversity were all the lessons of the day.  Then, a 
ǎƘƻǊǘ ŦƭƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ IǳŜΣ ±ƛŜǘƴŀƳΩǎ ƻƭŘ Ŏŀpital city and it was suddenly 
day four of our adventure. So much to see and learn here. We 
ventured down the Perfume River and were delighted by the 
smells of incense. Our students did need some more practice 
however at mastering this ancient craft of incense making! That 
night, we ate like Kings and Queens. Check out the photos on our 
Facebook page to see us in our traditional costumes.  
 
A two hour bus ride along the high pass of Hai Van seemed to pass 
ǾŜǊȅ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƎǳƛŘŜΩǎ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅ ƛƴ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ his real and 
personal family stories.  Hoi An was very busy, but our travellers 
had time to get fitted out for suits and dresses, and yes, the 
endless pursuit of locating suitable banana and fruit salad 
patterned clothing. Cooking schools, boat rides, cycling ς so much 
to take in. 
 
Day seven saw us checking in to our hotel in Saigon, and heading 
off to the Cu Chi tunnels which are part of a 200 kilometre 
network of connected tunnels. Our students showed lots of 
commitment here, taking every opportunity that was offered to 
ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ Ǝŀƛƴ ŀƴ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ±ƛŜǘƴŀƳΩǎ ǘǳƳǳƭǘǳƻǳǎ Ǉŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ 
our part in this.  
 
We actually had a home stay on an island on the Mekong this 
year, which was very authentic and a most memorable 
experience. We had fun, but also learned about challenges facing 
the present and future of this most important area. We cycled, 
we barbequed, we got to know our hosts and their pets and we 
slept under mosquito nets. 
 

Our day spent at Vung Tau and Long Tan was of significance and 
culturally important. Our local guide Wombat impressed us with 
his passion and his knowledge of Australian and Vietnamese 
history and his perspective as a young Vietnamese person was 
really appreciated and powerful.  
 
The community service that our group participated in at the Thien 
Phuoc Orphanage was both confronting and rewarding. We are 
hoping to assist further helping to improve the quality of these 
ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ƭƛǾŜǎΦ 
 
This is just a brief snapshot of what we did. Each student and staff 
member I am sure came away with personal gains in terms of 
knowledge about themselves and others and the importance of 
the past, which cannot be changed, but can be overcome with 
understanding and acknowledgment of perspective. Furthermore 
it was a time of reflection about our future, as individuals and 
global citizens. 
 
At the end of our trip, we were all exhausted, exhilarated and had 
the experience of our lives.  
 
Kayleen Deppeler 
 

 
CANTEEN    
ROSTER 

TERM 3 

Week 2 23rd ς 27th July 

Mon 23rd  Sarah Humphreys 

Tues 24th  Caitlyn Cook  

Wed 25th  Melinda Drysdale 

Thurs 26th  Linda Whiting             Sue Trotter 

Fri 27th  Bronwyn Lenehan 

12:30 ς 2:30 pm  

Week 3 30th July ς 3rd August 
Mon 30th   

Tues 31st  Wendy Maskell  

Wed 1st  Sheryn Vogels  

Thurs 2nd  Naomi Lewis 

Fri 3rd   Ashley Nesseler 

12:30 ς 2:30 pm  

CAF VOLUNTEERS ROSTER 
START TIME: 11am ς 2:15pm 
There will be a short break within this time period 
 

 
 
 

Second-hand school uniform sales 
Inquiries Susan Van Rijthoven 5598 3358 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 
                                 

 
 


